

Blackstock Junior High School

701 East Bard Rd. Oxnard, CA93033 Phone: (805)488-3644 Fax: (805)488-1250

August 23, 2021

Dear Parents/Guardians:

I hope you are as excited as we are to have your child back on campus. We are ready to support you and your child in any way we can. We will continue to provide a rich academic environment as well as support them socially and emotionally. We are all eager to meet our students and continue to collaborate with you to ensure that they experience success at Blackstock Jr. High School.

Important Information: Staff and Student safety continues to be a top priority. Please see the information below to help support our safety efforts.

- First day of instruction is on August 26, 2021. Here is the bell schedule.
- Sixth grade students start at 8:30 am please do not drop your student off earlier than 8:10. Seventh and eighth grade students start school at 8:40 am please do not drop them off earlier than 8:20 am. Sixth grade students are asked to line up outside the 6th grade gate and socially distance themselves until we open the gate. Seventh and 8th grade students will line up at the 7th and 8th grade entrance on the east gate.
- Monday's are early dismissal days for staff collaboration. Please see the bell schedule for dismissal times.
- Masks: All students and staff are required to wear masks regardless of vaccination status.
- Here are Blackstock's student expectations for success in eng. Spanish
- We are a uniform school. Here is the dress code in English and Spanish for Blackstock Jr. High.
- During **nutrition and lunch** students are encouraged to socially distance while eating. Sixth grade students will have a separate nutrition and lunch. Seventh and eight grade students will have separate times as well so they will not be in the same eating area at one time.
- **Dismissal:** Please be sure to pick up your child promptly after school. Please don't park in the red bus zone. Loading zones are for pick up/drop off only and are not areas to park.
- What to bring to school: Please be sure to have your child bring a refillable water bottle. While the drinking fountains located outside are still off limits, they can refill their bottle in our hydration station or in the classroom fountains. Students need to bring a facemask daily. Each student was issued a device. Please bring your school-issued device charged and ready to go each day. Also, please remember that school-issued devices are monitored at all times for inappropriate use. Please continue to discuss digital citizenship at home and use school-issued devices only for assigned coursework and school-related activities.
- Temperature Screenings: Temperature screenings will be conducted daily as students enter campus. In addition, please screen your child at home each day for fever or symptoms and do not send your child to school if he/she is symptomatic or sick. For more information on safety protocols for the fall of 2021, please click on the Family Resource Guide Links below:

English: https://5il.co/wt9hSpanish: https://5il.co/wt9h



Blackstock Junior High School

701 East Bard Rd. Oxnard, CA93033 Phone: (805)488-3644 Fax: (805)488-1250

Thank you in advance for your continued support and cooperation as we educate your children and ensure their safety. Please feel free to contact any of the administrators if you have any questions. We are here to support you through this journey and face these challenges together.

Sincerely,

Felicitas Perez, Principal